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RE: Sunwave USA Holdings, Inc., Termination of Competitive Electric Power Supplier 
Registration and Return of Related Financial Security Instrument 

Dear Chair Goldner: 

On January 21, 2022, ISO New England (ISO-NE) notified the New Hampshire Department of Energy 
(NHDOE) of the suspension of Sunwave USA Holdings, Inc. (Sunwave) from regional wholesale electric 
market participation. In accordance with Puc 2004.16, NHDOE suspended Sunwave's registration for the 
earlier of 60 days or until such time as it demonstrated: proof of financial capitalization; satisfaction of ISO­
NE financial requirements; reinstatement by ISO-NE as a market participant: continued financial security 
pursuant to Puc 2003.03; resolution of all pending consumer complaints; and that any financial obligations to 
utilities and customers, as provided in Puc 2004.16 (a)(4)-(6), had been met. 

On March 23, 2022, the NHDOE terminated Sunwave's registration to conduct business as a 
competitive electric power supplier in New Hampshire, as Sunwave had not satisfied the requirements of Puc 
2004.16 and the NHDOE records contained no outstanding customer complaints. 

Sunwave now seeks the return of the letter of credit (LOC) issued as financial security to support its 
registration. TD Bank, N.A., the issuer of the LOC, requests that the NHPUC, as beneficiary of the original 
LOC, return the original LOC and any related amendments by overnight courier along with a cover letter 
instructing TD Bank that the LOC may be cancelled. The cover letter and original LOC and any related 
amendments should be sent to: 

TD Bank, N.A. 
Standby Letter of Credit Dept. 
6000 Atrium Way, 2nd Floor 
Mail Stop: NJS-002-274 
Mt. Laurel, NJ 08054 



April 4, 2022 
Page2 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

cc: Laura Jurasek, Sunwave 

Jared S Chicoine 
Commissioner 


